Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes
June 23, 2025


Selectmen Present:
Michael Shaw										5:00 pm
Scott Clark
Evelyn Adams


*A/P Warrant: #55									$108,725.29
Mike made a motion to approve,
Scott seconded, all in favor

*P/R Warrant: #56									$    2,259.89
Evelyn made a motion to approve,
Scott seconded, all in favor

*Lauri Philbrick reached out to Scott, selectman, on June 12 brought concern about the ditching that was done on the Swanville Road by Anderson’s Construction. The complaint was spoken about among the selectmen June 23.  She stated that the ditch was too deep and that land owners lost some of their property, took from 8 am to 4 pm  to ditch one section of the road and that the flagging caused issues.  The selectmen reached out to Jeff Anderson, Road Commissioner, to have him go check it out.  Jeff went out to the Swanville Road and looked at the ditching and talked to land owners. He reported back that he no one is complaining where the ditching was done and that the ditching was with in the right of way of 32 feet. As for the time it took to ditch the one section, Jeff said it had to be dug down 3 feet to reach a cross culvert to unplug it. Land owners stated that they thought it was a good job and it was nice that the tree limbs were not slapping vehicles. Ms. Philbrick also voiced a complaint  about no hay or seed being put down.  Hay and seed were placed on June 13.

*Meeting adjourned at 6:30 pm.


Respectfully Submitted,



Heather McLaughlin
